RESOLUTION 28-15

- WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Laurens wishes to acknowledge the effort put forth and work completed by volunteers in our community;
- WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of Laurens wishes to acknowledge the Laurens Hometown Pride Committee and Laurens Boy Scout Troop 79 for their volunteer efforts in enhancing our community assets;
- NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City Council of the City of Laurens gives a heartfelt thanks to Laurens Hometown Pride and Boy Scout Troop 79 for their dedicated service to the City of Laurens, including updating the landscaping at City Hall as well as the painting projects in the parks.
- BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this Resolution be spread upon the minutes of the Laurens City Council meeting of June 15, 2015 and a copy be provided to Laurens Hometown Pride Committee and Boy Scout Troop 79.
- THEREUPON Mayor Johnson called for a roll call vote on the passage of the resolution with the following results: Roll call vote: Ayes all.

Jean Swanson	Thaine Hopkins
Rich Newgard	Sid Enockson
THEREUPON Mayor Johnson decl	ared the resolution duly passed and adopted this $15^{ m th}$ Day of June, 2015
Rod Johnson, Mayor	 Barbara Smith, City Clerk